20 CDBSKI

hila.

Vol. XIV, No. 50

March 31, 1988

Vancouver Community College King Edward Campus - Library P.O. Box 24620 - Stn. C

During the evening of 1988 March 17, a fire drill was conducted on campus as part of our regular efforts to comply with the regulations of the Vancouver Fire Department and to ensure as much as possible the safety of our faculty, staff, and students.

Since it is of the utmost importance to have the cooperation of everyone during a necessary evacuation of the building, I must ask you to note the following about the March 17 drill:

1. Students and instructor in Room 3160 did not evacuate.

2. Students and instructor in Room 3184 did not evacuate.

The cafeteria was not evacuated.

The third floor generally was slow in evacuating except for the west wing and

the Humanities area. (north wing)

The second floor (north, east, centre wings) evacuated within four minutes. The evacuation was done in an efficient and orderly manner and the personnel in these areas were checking all classrooms, offices and washrooms to insure that nobody was left behind.

b. The all clear signal was not heard in the receiving area.

Students were not clearing the outside areas of the campus and were congesting the plaza areas and walkways.

These comments from our Building Services Manager indicate that we need to improve our evacuation of the building. Please, for the safety of all, do your best to help clear the building quickly and completely when the alarm sounds.

Lawrence Fast



CAMPUS CLOSURE:

The Campus will be closed from Friday, April 01 until Monday, April 04, 1988. Normal hours of operation will resume on Tuesday, April 05.

Dorothy Moutter



King Edward Campus

CONGRATULATIONS TO LESLIE KITSON!!:

Leslie is the grateful holder of number 193. The Lucky Balls of Fortune were drawn on Friday, March 25th at 11:00 a.m. Langara Campus did the honors with special appearances from 3 very lovely "Vanna Whites". Watch for Vanna White and VCC - The Movie.

Leslie works in the Medical Office Careers Dept. at VVI. She requested that the Lottery issue her a \$1,000.00 "before I go crazy in the stores".

Special thanks to Mike Bekenn and Deb Palmer for their great help!

There's still time to get in on the action and have a one in 225 chance each week of winning \$1,000.00. Help to boost the Educational Foundation's Endowment Fund for Student Aid ... and boost your bank account at the same time! Contact local 329 for subscription forms.

BOARD COMMITTEE AND LIAISON MEMBERS

At the March 23/88 meeting of the Board, the following members volunteered to act in a liaison capacity with the following campuses or on the following committees:

Personnel & Staff Services

E. Jarvis

Alternates: (on an interim basis)

D. Rees-Lee

B. Spitz

Board Chairman

Administration Committee

D. Brandes

Alternates: 1) Board Chairman

R. Preston

2) Board Vice Chairman

T. Saunders

Education & Student Services Committee

J. Chapman

Alternates:

1) Board Chairman

H. Wotherspoon

2) Board Vice Chairman

(on an Interim Basis: E. Jarvis)

NOTE: All Committees should be electing Chairmen at the next meeting.

Liaison for Board Members:

King Edward Campus:

Vancouver Vocational Institute:

Langara Campus:

Continuing Education:

BCAC:

Native Education Centre:

VCC Foundation:

E. Jarvis, D. Brandes

R. Preston, B. Spitz

H. Wotherspoon, J. Chapman

D. Rees-Lee John Chapman

H. Wotherspoon

T. Saunders

FROM THE KEC LIBRARY:

AUSTRALIAN VIDEOS

Attention: ESL Instructors

The representative from the National Curriculum Resource Centre, an Australian institution, has kindly lent us a video tape containing several excerpts from videos on cross-cultural communication, methodology and other instructional topics. The video, a catalogue and a manual will be available in the Library until April 11, 1988. Please contact Amanda Palacios at Local 435 if you would like to view it.

HISTORICAL VIDEOS

No, not archeological finds, but the latest selection of $\underline{\text{modern}}$ videos on the subject of History.

THE AGE OF UNCERTAINTY

This series of thirteen titles, dealing with the serious topic of the development of economics, is narrated by the even more serious John Kenneth Galbraith.

BETWEEN TWO WARS .

This is a two-part series showing the events that occurred between the First and Second World Wars.

TWENTIETH CENTURY HISTORY SERIES

Here are the titles of this series, so you can get the flavour:

- Make Germany Pay
- Boom and Bust - Hitler's Germany
- Stalin and the Modernization of Russia
- Why Appeasement?
- Britain Alone
- India the Brightest Jewel
- Cold War Confrontation
- Mr. Kennedy and Mr. Krushchev

See your friendly neighbourhood historian (Amanda Palacios) or phone her at Local 435 for your place in history.

John Lambert

FROM BASIC EDUCATION:

On Sunday, April 10 at 6:00 p.m., Vancouver Cable TV, Channel 4, will show a short program on the Basic Education Department at KEC.

Cindy Onstad

THERE IS STILL TIME!:

BUY ME AND GET IN SHAPE FOR SUMMER

My name is Weider and I am a 460 Professional Rowing Machine. I have all the "bills and smells" including an electronic counter. 3 months ago I cost \$350 plus at Woodwards but am available this week for \$250.

If interested contact <u>Dave Greenall</u> in the Counselling Department at local 484 who is acting on behalf of my owners.

NAMES IN THE NEWS DEPARTMENT:

Last Wednesday morning, Peter Taylor, Director of V.C.C.'s Jazz Choir, Soundwave, received a phone call from Phoenix Recording Studio, inquiring if he might be interested in bringing the group in to the studio to sing some 'back-up vocals' for a record project the studio was working on. No names given, just the request.

On Friday morning, a phone call to confirm whether the choir could do the job on Sunday evening at 6:00 p.m. Peter checked with the College to make sure there were no problems, and then confirmed.

The group went into the studio Sunday evening, spent three hours working on the music, and another two with the soloist talking about music in general, and their work in particular. During the course of the conversation, the singer was full of praise for the musicianship of the students, the quality of their work, and the professional manner in which they conducted themselves.

They left the studio feeling pretty good about themselves, and also armed with knowledge they would be heard on a record singing with John Denver.

Terry Smith

NEW DEPARTMENT HEAD APPOINTED TO AUTOMOTIVE BODY REPAIR:

Pat Sproston has been appointed as Department Head, Automotive Body Repair Program effective 1988 April 01.

Lawrence Fast

ASSESSMENT CENTRE:

so in he

Effective Monday, 1988 April 11, the Assessment Centre hours will be as follows:

Monday - 12:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday - 9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

In the event_that a holiday falls on Monday, the evening testing will be held on Tuesday.

Thorne Husband

KEC FITNESS CLASSES - SPRING TERM:

Place: Room 5025

Time: 5:00 p.m. (45 min. workout)
When: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday
Cost: \$20.00 for 37 classes

3 classes per week

BEGINNING APRIL 06 TO JUNE 30.

Interested?

Please register by contacting Lorraine Herlick, Counselling Room 3002, local 489.

Lorraine Herlick

POSITION OPENINGS:

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Clerk Typist II/Receptionist, Assessment Centre. Closing date for applications is March 31, 1988.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Clerk Typist II (Summer English Language Program, Continuing Education Division). Closing date for applications is April 6, 1988.

Council of the College of Teachers requires a Registrar. Closing date for applications is April 14, 1988.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires two Division Chairmen (Adult Basic Education Division and Career Division). Closing date for applications is April 15, 1988.

The Columbo Plan Staff College requires a core faculty member. Closing date for applications is May 30, 1988.

Lawrence Fast

